CONTACTING A SUPERVISOR FOR LONG ISLAND REACH (FORMERLY LONG BEACH REACH) CALLS

The Middle Earth Hotline number is on the voicemail that Long Island Reach clients get when they call Long Island Reach and it is closed (after 9PM weekdays and on weekends and holidays)

There are 3 instances when our Clinical Supervisor, Christine, should be called on behalf of a Long Island Reach client: 

1)  Any time the resolution of the call is that the client is going to call 911.
2) Any time we call 911 for a client – either voluntary or involuntary (you would be calling Christine for help with the intervention anyway)
3) Any time a client seems to be in extreme distress by the end of your call and it cannot wait until the next business day, but it doesn't seem appropriate to call 911.  Tell them the following:
“I can contact our Supervisor (Christine) who will call you back. She is not a Long Island Reach worker but if you want to talk to her I can call her. I’ll need a phone number where you can be currently reached.” -
YOU get the information from the client and call Christine (516)547-8789. 
· If you get her voicemail, leave a message.
· If you don’t hear back within 5 minutes call Theresa (516)263-6355.
It is never ok for you to give Christine or Theresa’s number directly to the client. 

